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This PPU is to provide an update for processing JLI obligations on ATLAS and the DRU. 
 
DEDN and SUOD 
 
The JLI (Judgment for Lying in Costs) Obligation Code is now Inactive on DEDN as well as the 
LIC (Judgment for Lying in Costs) Judgment Type Code on Panel Two of SUOD.  This means 
that staff can no longer enter these obligations and judgments on ATLAS.  When adding a 
court order that includes a Judgment for Lying-in Expenses, document on the SUOD 
Comments field the details of the judgment.  
 
Do not delete any existing LIC records from Panel Two of the SUOD screen. 
 
Do not reapply any payments that distributed to JLI debts. 
 
DRU Processing 
 
As of 7/01/2009, no payments will apply to JLI debts on the DRU. 
 
The DRU will still set up JLI debts when they exist on SUOD.  Those JLI debts will remain 
active on the DRU calculation to display any payments that had applied to them in the past. 
 
The JLI debts will continue to accrue interest on the DRU.  Remember – Judgments for Lying 
in Costs is still a valid court ordered obligation, an OCSE interpretation determined that they 
are simply no longer enforceable by Title IV-D. 
 
When the IV-D case is closed the Clerk of Court can still collect on JLI obligations.  
 
   
Staff are urged to view this information directly on OPPM and not create a separate personal file. Click on 
the link http://dcsepc.  You will find this Policy Update in Policy Updates 2009.  
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